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Editorial 
May 6th 2023 will be a standout day for 
many people. Each will have a memory 
of the Coronation of King Charles III. 
The King and Queen have been 
crowned and central to the service the 
King has promised to serve us all. 
Much was made of the fact that many 
of the rituals we observed and shared 
were as they were in 1066 when 
William I was crowned. King Charles is 
the 41st monarch since then although 
there are two, Edward V and Edward 
VIII who were never crowned. Thus, 
the service, the promises and 
commitment link us back almost 1,000 
years. But of course, there was also 
the associated pageantry, the 
perfection of the processions, the 
music and the knowledge that so many 
volunteers from around the country had 
been asked to share in the special day.  
The supporting crowds played their 
part by their good humour and 
consideration for others. The crowded 
Mall and the balcony scenes were, as 
for every such major event, wonderful 
to watch and share. 
 

I found myself reminiscing about 
Queen Elizabeth’s coronation in 1953. 
The day before, our newspapers were 
full of the stunning news that Edmund 
Hillary and Sherpa Tenzing had 
conquered Everest so the country was 
already in a mood for celebration.  
 

My mother, as a GFS leader, had gone 
off to London having been awarded a 
seat in the Mall. My sister, brother and I 
were staying with a neighbour who was 
one of the few to have a TV set. There 
must have been 20 of us crowded 
round an 18- inch screen to watch the 
event in a darkened room. Afterwards, 
even though it was still drizzling, it 
seemed as the though the whole 
village congregated in the nearby park 

to celebrate. Our heavily polluted 
(highest dust fall in Europe) industrial 
village on the north bank of the Tees, 
still showing the scars of bombs, was 
blessed, like Hellifield, with a warm, 
friendly community which helped make 
it a memorable day. I still have my 
coronation plate to prove it. 
 

As a young cricketer there was more to 
come that summer, for in August we 
were at the Oval running across the 
ground when England reclaimed The 
Ashes. Many years later clips were 
shown on TV and there was my 9 year 
old brother and me standing waiting for 
the balcony appearance and the trophy 
ceremony. 
 

It was a year I remember well. 
 

Chris Darling. 
Hellifield Herald Finance Officer 



4 

 

He was a appointed a Knight 
Commander of the Royal Victorian 
Order (KCUO), an honour within the 
gift of Her Majesty the Queen and was 
created a life peer in 2005. 

Fr David gave an interesting insight 
into the logistics involved in the 
organisation of enormous services in St 
Paul’s Cathedral and Westminster 
Abbey, events attended by hundreds of 
people. The Funeral of the late Queen 
Elizabeth II was one such service. 
 

In addition, Fr David had been 
honoured and delighted to receive an 
invitation to the Coronation Service of 
King Charles III and Queen Camilla. He 
had brought along his invitation and 
kindly allowed us to take photographs. 
We look forward with eager anticipation 
to hearing about Fr David’s attendance 
at such an historic and significant 
event. 
Ellen Toome 

St Aidan’s Hellifield 
Mothers’ Union Speaker 
Bishop David Hope 

Members and friends of St Aidan’s 
Mothers’ Union greatly enjoyed a most 
fascinating and illuminating talk 
presented by Fr David Hope. He 
spoke about his career within the 
Anglican Ministry, having been Bishop 
of Wakefield, Bishop of London and 
Archbishop of York.  

Looking back on the Coronation 

 

On the Spot! 
While we were sitting in our 
armchairs watching the crowds in 
London Julia and Mollie were out 
there experiencing it first hand! 
You can see their photos on the 
front cover. 
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Early villagers catch the Coronation bacon! 
Some villagers were up early on Coronation Day to visit the 
Institute Coffee Morning for a coffee and bacon roll to start their 
day's celebration. 
 

The Trustees were delighted with the response to the early start 
and want to thank everyone who popped in. Over £200 was raised 
to support the Hall. 
Ann Taylor 

The picnic 

On Monday the rain drove picnickers 
indoors to the Wesley Centre. 
 

The organisers, from both Churches in 
Hellifield provided tea, hot dogs and 
delicious cakes and people of all ages 
had a great time making crowns, 
colouring, playing games or just chatting 
and reminiscing about the last 
coronation! 
Audrey Edwards 
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North Craven Flower Club 
April Meeting 

At our April meeting, we welcomed 
Andrew and Carole Lay who own and run 
Lay of the Land in Settle. We spent an 
enjoyable time in their company learning 
about filling planters - from when to plant 
up containers to what to put in them! 
Whilst Andrew gave us lots of tips on 
how to get the best out of our planters, 
Carole put together 7 planters explaining why she had chosen 
those plants and how to best display them in the pots; these were 
then raffled at the end of the evening.  

 Carole made this herbaceous planter
(left) with Bloody Dinosaur Heuchera, 
Erysimum Canaries Yellow, Carex 
Comans ‘Amazon `mist’, Geum Mrs 
Bradshaw, Salvia ‘Caradonna’, 
Aquilegia Alpina, Aster Alpinus Violet 
and Violas. I have listed all the plants it 
contained to show how many plants 
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they suggested would then provide a 
good show for a long period of time. 
They told us that this planter would 
probably keep going for 2 years but 
would then need to be split up and the 
plants could then be planted in the 
garden.  
 

One of the standout plants that they 
used were some red and yellow 
Ranuncuili. The flowers grow from 
bulbs that can be planted in the 
Autumn or early Spring but if planted in 
the ground can only tolerate conditions 
above -6°C. They will do better in our 
area in a pot that can be moved into a 
greenhouse for winter protection. 
 

When growing in pots you need to 
choose a good potting compost and a 
pot that has good drainage. Using 
broken pot bits in the bottom will aid 
drainage. Some say you should soak 
your bulbs before planting others say 
that they will get the moisture from the 
compost. 
 

Plant them about 3-5 cm deep and 
space 6-10 cm apart. They then take 
little looking after except to ensure the 
compost is kept moist but not wet. 
Cutting the flowers encourages more to 
grow and the flowers stand well in 
water. Arrange your cut ranunculus in 
just a little water, as the hairy stems 
don’t like it too deep. The flowers will 
drink a lot of water so keep topping it 
up little and often. When the leaves in 
your potted ranunculi die down at the 
end of the season take them out of the 
pot and leave them to dry in the sun for 
a couple of days. Then store them in a 
cool dry, well-ventilated place like a 
garage or garden shed. You can store 

them in a cloth bag but don’t use a 
plastic one as this will encourage the 
bulbs to sweat and then rot.  
Ranunculus are a large family that 
include buttercups. The flowers that we 
see in the shops from January through 
to May, are a relative newcomers from 
Italy that can be used in arrangements 
and wedding bouquets as an 
alternative to peonys.  
 

We won’t be having a meeting in June 
but instead we will be visiting a garden 
but will be back again in July when our 
demonstrator will be Louise Jones with 
a demonstration entitled Elements. 
Visitors are always welcome. Our 
meetings start at 7.30pm in Hellifield 
Institute. 
 

Liz Palmer – North Craven Flower Club 
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Illustrator/

Artist 
  

Drawings / Illustrations 

  

For gifts, publications or 
business etc 

  

Cartoons, Caricatures,  
Historical, Landscape etc. 

 

For details contact Ken 
Leak on 07837 727268 

 or email stanier@aol.com 

Pip Carr Solution 
Based Counselling 

 

Are you feeling anxious,  
worried or depressed. 

Do you feel you  
could be happier?  

Counselling can help. 
 

Call or email Pip for more details 

 or visit my website 

 

 

07722072939 

piploucarr@gmail.com 

www.pcarrlifecoaching.co.uk 

Thank you from David 
Alderson  
When Sue and I came here five years 
ago we entered a blank canvas. 
Sue in particular had spent 
many a long hour trawling the 
country for a suitable location. 
Ultimately the only criterion we 
agreed about was that we 
wanted to be part of a 
community. Didn’t we do well! 
  

After my recent loss of a lower 
limb, the good wishes and 
support we have had has been 
overwhelming and is a tribute to 
the community spirit that exists  
 

around this village. Friends and 
relatives who have been in touch 

or visited have remarked that the 
warmth of the neighbourhood is 
almost tangible. On Coronation 
Day we went to the Black Horse 
to be greeted by a spontaneous 
welcome home. I think everyone 
in this village should be proud to 
be here and proud of this 
community. 
  

So my thanks to you all and 
hopefully I shall see you around 
as I get more mobile.  
David Alderson 

http://www.pcarrlifecoaching.co.uk
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Coniston Cold Young Farmers Club 

Our first meeting in March was at Kirkby Malham village hall, for a 
touch, taste and smell evening which was organized by Mrs Sue 
Wright. Members were blindfolded and had to taste multiple foods, 
guess what they were, to touch they had to put on a pair of gloves 
and guess the object: 1st over 14s Archie Wellock and John 
Pearson, 1st under 14s Charlie Kimberly and Katie Wellock. 

On the 14th of March members 
met at the Richard Tottie 
Memorial Hall for our annual 
Beetle Drive, the idea of the 
game is to dissect the beetle on 
the rolling of the certain number 
on a dice. Players have to roll a 
six to start. 1st Flynn Cartman, 
Lucy Kimberly. 
 

Other events included two quiz 
nights and the district bingo 
evening. 
 

A big thank you to Chris 
Pearson and Agri Lloyd for 
supplying our members with 
CCYFC hoodies, its much 
appreciated, thank you. 
On the 18th of April we were all 
excited to travel to Rosendale 
ski slope we started of with a 
short lesson of walking around 
and then were introduced to the 
small slope. 
 

We ended April on a high with a 
farm walk, dairy cow judging and 
a very interesting talk on milking 
robots. We started off the walk in 
the calf and young heifer 
buildings, they were all split up 
into different age groups. We 

then moved on to a building with 
older cattle and calving pens as 
well as a look around their latest 
building in construction, this is to 
contain dry cattle (not presently 
milking). 
 

We had a look around the 
meadows where there was a 
good crop of grass already. We 
were advised on judging dairy 
cattle and what to look for in 
their bone structure and udder 
placement. We then went on to 
watching the cows being milked 
by the automatic robots, and 
ended the night with a great 
supper, many thanks to the 
Booth family for such an 
interesting visit. 
 

To join us this spring for more 
activities call 01729830123. 
James Mellin 
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St Aidan’s Church 

June 2023 
 

Our worship continues every Sunday at 9.30am
- please join us as we pray for our village and 
the world, and give thanks for God's goodness.  
 

St Aidan's will be open for quiet and prayer 
every day from 10am to 7pm, until autumn. 
 
 

Any queries? Please contact Revd. James on 01729-

851709, or jwerodley@yahoo.co.uk 

 

mailto:jwerodley@yahoo.co.uk
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I’ve remarked several times since we 
moved here a year ago that everything 
in our natural environment seems so 
much bigger, more colourful, more 
vibrant than in the suburban or inner-
city locations I’ve lived in before. Yes, 
Bournemouth had (and still has, I 
presume!) its marvellous beach but the 
rest of that large urban area was filled 
with traffic and often dreary. Harlow in 
Essex was grey and chilly in the winter, 
and often hot and stuffy in the summer, 
reflecting the post-war housing estates 
that drew thousands from the bombed-

out remains of London’s East End, 
although there were (thanks to the 
town’s careful design) plenty of small 
green spaces and some lovely cherry 
trees- a reminder of the orchards that 
were cut down to make way for people 
and “progress”. And, of course, 
wherever you live, there are always 
good, uplifting places to find if you’re 
prepared to invest a little time and 
effort. But we are very lucky indeed, at 
our time in life, to have come to live 
somewhere that has a protected “green 
space” on the doorstep that’s not the 
odd half-acre but 841 square miles 
(and even with my OCD tendencies I’m 
going to struggle to visit the whole of 
our National Park….) 
Mind you, the distractions of 
contemporary life are such that, even 

in this part of the world, it’s too easy to 
lift our eyes not “unto the hills” (as 
Psalm 121 says) but unto Twitter and 
Facebook on our phones. We had 
some visitors after Easter, and we took 
them on a brief scenic tour to and from 
Stainforth Force and around the area: 
interested at first in my descriptions of 
what we could see, the eyes of my car 
passengers soon drifted off to social 
media and emails. I don’t think I was 
being particularly boring (!)- just a 
reflex habit by them that we all tend to 
have, me included. So I’m going to 
make a summer – as it’s a bit late for a 
New Year- resolution: only to look at 
my phone when out if (a) there’s 
something important/urgent to do or (b) 
it’s dark. Christians believe in a God 
who made us and the world and called 
it “very good”- but even if you don’t 
share this view, there is surely still so 
much to enjoy and appreciate when we 
get out and about. And who knows 
what we might see, and who we might 
meet if we put the phones down for a 
few minutes? 

Please contact Revd James Rodley on 
01729-851709 or 
jwerodley@yahoo.co.uk 

View from the Vicarage 
And the view from the vicarage as I write this- in the first week of May- is a big 
green field bedecked with yellow meadow-flowers, lit up by clear, bright sunlight. 
Little wonder that mid-to-late spring is my favourite time of the year; that sense 
of breaking out of winter’s dark (if not, these days, necessarily cold) grip which 
comes when the clocks go forward is accompanied by the arrival of sweet 
scents, new colour and (quite co-incidentally, as it’s completely the opposite in 
the Southern Hemisphere!) the joy too of Easter-tide for Christians. And, looking 
back on my childhood, a mid-April birthday nearly always unencumbered by 
school couldn’t help lift the mood as well! (In fact, I remember being at work for 
the first time on my birthday- my 21st- and feeling slightly put out that others had 
call on my time that day, even if a brief visit to a City of London pub at lunchtime 
made slight amends…) 
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Above: Hellifield Village Green in the Late 19th and Early 20th 
Century 

 

The drawing above shows the Village Green as it would have 
looked around the early years of the 20th Century. Recognisable 
features are the Black Horse, Hellifield House, and Rook Cottage 
on the right hand side. Also featured in the centre are elements of 
the Joiners which faced the Black Horse across the main road and 
next to it the building known as Grove House, with a Barn 
attached. The house itself became the Vicarage when St Aidan’s 
was constructed. Hellifield House (now the Social Club) was 
constructed in the late 18th Century. A private house, it had been a 
residence for the Hardacre Family (Gentry) for over 100 years at 
this point. The coachhouse and stables were situated where 
Hellifield Garage now stands. The current occupant at the time of 
the above picture was William King Hardacre, the last of his line 
and an owner of much land and property in the Hellified district. 
Tree planting on the Green took place around this time. Prior to 
this it was enclosed in parts and used for grazing land. 
The Black Horse looks familiar and the current wing where the 

The Village Green - Then and Now 
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dining room is situated would have have been used as stabling at 
this time. The Inn (17th Century) has been enlarged and 
structurally altered during its lifetime, but its main purpose in times 
past was to act as a Coaching Inn where horses were changed 
and passengers were fed and watered. Rook Cottage is a former 
Toll House, and dates back to the early 19th Century. It is a Grade 
II Listed Building. 

Today the view is roughly the same. The trees, and their 
descendants, which were planted on the green around the time of 
the first picture have grown and matured. This view looks less 
idylic and reflects changing times. Ahernes is now situated in the 
area across from Rook Cottage, and the business has been a 
feature of Hellifield for decades. The family firm started business in 
1895 and also operates from premises in Settle. Although the 
Green has largely been tarmacked for car parking, the current 
aspect is still pleasing and is a focal point in one of the oldest parts 
of the Village. 

There are actually two ‘Greens’ in Hellifield. The other one is 
situated down Gisburn Road along the lane to Hellifield Peel. 

Ken Leak 

 

Below: The Green Today from the same Viewpoint 
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Hellifield Highland Beef 
 

Pure Highland Beef from the Hellifield Fold of Highland Cattle 

In mixed boxes or individual cuts 

Try our cured Pastrami 
Now in stock our NEW Steak and Ale Pies 

Great beef - Great taste 
 

We NOW STOCK: BLUE PIG bacon, Sausages and Black Pudding! 
 

Please visit our Farm Shop 

Robert & Wendy Phillip 

Green Farm, Hellifield, BD23 4LA 

 

Tel: 01729 850217 

Mob: 07812 105375 

 

email: info@hellifieldhighlandbeef.co.uk 
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Hellifield Beer Festival 23rd and 24th June 

This great annual village event is nearly here. The 9th Hellifield 
Beer Festival takes place on Friday 23rd and Saturday 24th of 
June at the Village Hall (Institute), so please come along between 
12 noon and 11pm on both days. There are no advanced tickets; 
just turn up at any time on either day to join in the fun. 

Entrance is £6.50 which includes 
a programme, commemorative 
glass, and your first two drink 
tokens. Additional drinks are 
then purchased via a token 
system*. If you retain your glass 
and programme, you can come 
and go as you wish over the two 
days with no additional entrance 
fee. 
 

Once again, Hellifield Sports FC 
will be providing the food (hot 
dogs, burgers, chips etc) over 
both days. 
 

Please note that, as well as 
cash, we also now accept card 
payments. 
 

All the funds raised from the 
festival are used to support local 
organisations and groups. 

Please let one of the Committee 
know if you would like your 
organisation to be considered as 
a beneficiary. 
 

More info for drinkers and 
sponsors can be found on our 
website; just Google Hellifield 
Beer Festival 2023. 
 

If you have never been before, 
come along and have some fun; 
you will really enjoy it. If you 
have been before – we can’t 
wait to see you again. If you 
can’t make it and want to help 
raise money for the local good 
causes and community groups 
why not visit our Just Giving 
page - www.justgiving.com/
crowdfunding/hellifield-beer-
festival 
 

 * You must be over 18 to be served and consume alcohol. We 
also operate a Challenge 25 policy and encourage anyone who is 
over 18 but looks under 25 to carry acceptable ID if they wish to 
buy and consume alcohol. 
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Gargrave Art Exhibition 2023 

The Gargrave Art Exhibition Committee are once again delighted 
to welcome artists and visitors to the Gargrave Art Exhibition. 
Please save the dates detailed below - the show is one week 
earlier than “usual” but as usual, we look forward to showcasing all 
the fabulous artwork from local artists, both amateur and 
professional artists, such as Audrey Edwards, featured below, who 
lives in Hellifield.  
Main Exhibition  
The application form is available to 
complete online and the application 
period closes on Sunday 4 June. The 
application form can be completed 
online or can be downloaded from the 
website: www.gargraveart.uk. 
Alternatively, paper copies can be 
picked up from the Library at Gargrave 
village hall. Any queries please email: 
gargravearts@gmail.com. 
Young Artists: A particular highlight, the 
Young Artists section welcomes entries 
up to and including age 18. Certificates 
are awarded to all entrants and, as in 
the main exhibition, there will be an 
overall People’s Choice winner. 
Application forms are available as 
detailed for the Main Exhibition.  

When Audrey Edwards (pictured) 
retired from teaching in 2012, she 
studied, firstly, for a Foundation 
Diploma in Art and Design and then 
went to do a BA (Hons) Degree, 
graduating in 2019. Audrey paints in 
acrylics and also experiments with 
collage, drawing, watercolour and 
printing and runs HelliArts which is a 
group for people who are interested in 
art, and enjoy learning, experimenting 
and sharing ideas. Her most recent 
project has been illustrations for a book 
of verse entitled ‘Stuff and Nonsense’ 
by Yvonne Crabtree which was created 
to raise money for the charity Skipton 
Step into Action. 
Enjoy a Grand Day Out seeing 
Audrey’s delightful paintings together 
with a glorious array of artworks in a 
wide variety of styles and materials, 
and perhaps treating yourself to 
delicious home-made cakes and bakes 
from the Gargrave 2022 Group! 
Gargrave Art Exhibition: Gargrave 
Village Hall, Thursday 6 July until 
Sunday 9 July 

Thursday Friday Saturday: 
10am - 7pm 

Sunday: 10am - 4.30pm 

www.gargraveart.uk 

Sarah Kirk 
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WESLEY CENTRE (Haw Grove) 
 

THURSDAY DROP-IN LUNCH 

 
 

If you are not a regular attendee, please inform Joy if you would like to come by 
telephoning 01729 850340. 

 Hi, we have started doing lunches again from 12 
pm on Thursdays. All are very welcome. 
  

Plenty of socialising, chat and friendship. 
 We can also provide IT support with Ian for 

anyone requiring assistance with computer 
problems or accessing the internet for shopping, 
contacting HMRC, DVLA.  
  

A PC, printer and broadband connection are 
available. 
  

Help with mobile phones is also available. 
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John Murfin 
Plumbing & Heating 

 

Tel: 01729 - 825833 
Mobile: 07870 - 164249 

 

• Boilers with up to 10 years warranty 
• Heating systems 
• Bathrooms supplied and fitted 
• Unvented hot water cylinders 
• Showers, Tiling 
• Routine service work 

224645 

Beck’s Garden Machinery Ltd 
 

Forest, Garden Machines, Sales & Repairs 

Garden Tractors, Lawnmowers, 
Chainsaw & Forestry Equipment, 

Sales, Service, Spares, Repairs and Sharpening 

 

Full range of chain oils, strimmer line, 
consumables etc. in stock. 

 

Tel: 01729 - 850770 
 

Monday to Friday 9.00 am to 5.00 pm 

Saturday 9.00 am to 12 noon 



22 

 

 Waterfall walk 

10 walkers set out on the April village walk which started from 
Langcliffe and incorporated both Catrigg Force and Stainforth 
Force waterfalls. 

We set out up Cow Close and once at 
the top were rewarded with stunning 
views of all 3 peaks, Smearside and 
beyond – it was such a clear day. 
 

The walk took us past Samson’s Toe 
(Glacial Erratic) and Winskill Farm 
before visiting Catrigg Force to admire 
the 20-foot waterfall and secluded 
pool below it. From here, we walked 
down the path lined with dense 
clusters of blackthorn flowers to 
Stainforth and, after a sandwich break 
at Stainforth Force, we walked back 
down the Ribble to Langcliffe via the 
old Mill cottages, Mill pond and over 
the railway footbridge where, looking 
right was Pendle and looking left the 
top of Pen-y-ghent. Another scenic, 
colourful (thanks to the spring flower 
displays) enjoyable 6-7 mile walk. 
 

 We meet on the 3rd Sunday of the 
month – so 18th June, 16th July , 20th 
August and so on – with trips coming 
up to Downham, Stocks Reservoir and 
Bentham. 
 

If you’d like know more, please email 

rebgooch@gmail.com or text or call 
Rebecca on 07443 493169. I will send 
out more information about each walk 
a week or so in advance. 
 

Rebecca Gooch 
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Hellifield Methodist Chapel and Wesley Centre 
Methodist Chapel and Wesley Centre - June 2023 

Worship Service each Sunday at 2 
pm, including our Family Cafe Church 
on 25th 

Hour of prayer for our village Sunday 
4th June 6 pm 

Lego Family Church Sunday 11th 
June 10.30 am In the Wesley Centre: 
 

Community Pantry every Friday from 2
-3 pm 

Strong and Steady on Monday12th 
and Monday 26th at 3.30 pm 

Welcome Mat on Mondays 5th and 
19th at 2.30pm 
 

Pioneer Projects are visiting on 
Tuesdays 6th and 20th June at 1pm 

with two different and interesting 
foodie sessions. 

Cookery afternoon with prizes, 
giveaways, fun, videos and interactive. 
All welcome, no charge. Sounds really 
Interesting and different.  
 

Diary Date: We are hoping to hold our 
Chapel Anniversary Service at the 
Station on Sunday 9th July, courtesy 
of Shed 24H with music provided by 
Giggleswick and Settle Brass Band. 
Time to be confirmed. 
 

We’re still looking for a new leader for 
Hellitots following Pauline’s retirement, 
Contact 07931511652 or 851389 if 
you have any queries, and there’s 
always a warm welcome waiting for 
you here at any of our activities. 
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DALESVIEW 
———————————— OF ————–———————

HELLIFIELD 
 

Mercedes-Benz and Prestige Servicing 

 

⚫ Electronic Diagnostics ⚫ Air Conditioning ⚫ 
⚫ Courtesy Car Facility ⚫ 4 Wheel Alignment ⚫ 
⚫ Collection / Delivery Service ⚫ M.o.T ⚫ 

 

Tel. (01729) 851110 
 

HELLIFIELD GARAGE ⚫ MAIN STREET 
 

HELLIFIELD ⚫ Nr SKIPTON ⚫ BD23 4HX 
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No. 580 bus 
Bus times may change during June. Best to double check before 
travelling - see klch.co.uk/bus-services, or phone 01524 733 831. 
 

Monday to Friday - to Skipton: 
0810; 0900; 0945; 1045; 1145; 1245; 1345; 1445; 1545; 1800 

Saturday - to Skipton: 
0810; 0900; 0945; 1145; 1345; 1545; 1745 

Monday to Friday - to Settle: 
0915; 1010; 1110; 1210; 1310; 1410; 1510; 1610; 1710; 1910 

Saturday - to Settle: 
0915; 1110; 1310; 1510; 1710; 1810; 1910 

Train times in Hellifield 
Train times may change during June. Best to double check before 
travelling - see www.northernrail.co.uk, or phone 0344 811 5111. 
 

To Skipton, Monday to Saturday: 0736; 0745; 1011; 1039; 1142; 
1244; 1343; 1514; 1543; 1637; 1805; 1842; 2011; 2126; 2208; 
2228 

To Skipton, Sunday: 1113; 1202; 1411; 1440; 1648; 1707; 1742; 
1848; 1913; 2059; 2115 

To Settle, Monday to Saturday: 0615; 0840; 1013; 1141; 1409; 
1613; 1741; 1910; 2042 

To Settle, Sunday: 0959; 1205; 1323; 1517; 1713; 1945 

To Lancaster, Monday to Saturday: 0537; 0740; 0910; 1111; 
1312; 1513; 1824; 2014 

To Lancaster, Sunday: 0931; 1124; 1420; 1623; 1822 
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MEDIUM 

Fish & Chips 

£4.50 

 
 
 
 
 

H’s Plaice: Hellifield’s Fish & Chip Shop 
 

H’s Butty Van 
 

Tuesday to Friday 

7am to 2pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Hot Sandwiches, Hot Drinks, 

Cake and more available 

You’ll find the Butty Van in 
the layby 

H’s Doorstep 
Milk Deliveries 

 

We can deliver milk, eggs & 
other groceries with your 

morning papers 

Available on Monday, 

Wednesday and Friday 

Milk available in glass 

bottles or plastic containers 

Call H’s shop on 

01729 851103 to set up an 
account and have your milk 

and papers delivered 
straight to your door 

 Wednesday 5 - 7.30pm 
 Thursday 5 - 7.30pm 
 Friday 12 - 1.30pm and 5 - 8pm 
 Saturday 12 - 1.30pm and 5 - 7.30pm 

 

Take Away only at the moment 
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Your local Village Store 
is open 7 days a week!

 Monday 8am - 5pm 
 Tuesday 8am - 5pm 
 Wednesday 8am - 7.30pm 
 Thursday 8am - 7.30pm 
 Friday 8am - 8pm 
 Saturday 8am - 7.30pm 
 Sunday 10am - 6pm 

 
Telephone 01729 851103 

Newsagents, cigarettes, alcohol, 
animal foods, toiletries, tinned, dry 

and fresh foods, frozen food, milk, 

fresh meat, cards & stationery and 

over-the-counter pharmacy products. 
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Keith Ward, trading as 

E J Ward 
Building Contractor 

 

All types of new and repair work undertaken 

Plaster work, pebble dashing, and rendering 
 

22 Park Avenue 

Hellifield, BD23 4EZ 
 

Tel: 01729 850808 

07790 416535 

 

HELLIFIELD INSTITUTE 

………at the heart of the Village 
 

Ideal for parties; events; meetings; talks; sports and exercise  
 

Coffee mornings are held most Saturdays 
 Book one for your organisation/charity? 

 

For Bookings contact: Ken or Heather Leak  
Tel: 0783 7727 268/0779 0042 206 or  

Email: stanier@aol.com  
 

Hellifield Institute 

 
 
 

Hellifield 

 Village Hall  

Main Street, Hellifield, BD23 4JY 

mailto:stanier@aol.com
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The "Lanky" Gang - A Hellifield railway track 
gang in the 1950s and 1960s 

From 1948 to the late 1960s my father 
was a member of the railway track 
gang that looked after a length of track 
on the old Lancashire and Yorkshire 
railway line, this was always known to 
older residents of Hellifield as the 
"lanky" line. The gang’s length ran from 
Hellifield south junction as far as 
Newsholme station. In those days the 
men were known as "Platelayers" a 
name that goes back to the early days 
of horse drawn wagonways where the 
platelayers would lay L-shaped metal 
plates on stone slabs that were used to 
guide the wagon wheels on the 
trackways linking the coal mines and 
quarries to the ports or other loading 
facilities. 
 

On the railways the platelayer’s job 
was to check the track for any 
problems and to replace any damaged 
sections of rails or sleepers, oiling and 
greasing the point work and cutting 
back any trees or bushes that had 
grown on the lineside in addition to 
mowing the grass on the embankments 

and cuttings or removing it by 
controlled burning. 
 

Another job that occurred mainly in the 
autumn and winter months was fog 
duty or "fogging" as it was known to the 
gangs, this required members of the 
gang to be stationed day and night 
during foggy conditions in small 
concrete "sentry boxes" located near 
the signal posts to warn the train 
drivers of the signals position. This was 
done by placing warning detonators on 
the track at a measured distance from 
the signal, these detonators exploded 
when the locomotive’s wheels passed 
over them alerting the train crew to 
slow down and then the fog man would 
signal the train using a handlamp with 
red and green aspect lenses. 
  
Another winter job was snow clearing 
and unfreezing points and signal 
mechanisms, the hard winter of 1963 
was to prove a difficult time for the 
track gangs. On weekends the gang 
could find themselves being used on 
any major track relaying jobs as far 

 

Photo 1 
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Photo 2 
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away as Preston and Manchester. 
 

Photo 1 The first photo shows three 
members of the gang beginning to walk 
their length and are shown passing the 
Grange on Gisburn road, they are L to 
R- my father John Pearcy, Bob 
Aitchison and Jerry Gibson, the photo 
was taken in April 1957 in the days 
before Hi-Viz clothing made an 
appearance! This photo hung for many 
years in the gang’s red brick cabin that 
was located on the lineside opposite 
the farm buildings on Peel Green and 
was rescued by my father before the 
cabin was demolished after the gang 
was made redundant in the 1960s. The 
second photo shows my father (third 
from the left), the man next to him in 
the trilby hat and tie will probably be 
the "ganger" (foreman) . I'm not sure 
exactly what the equipment being used 
is for, perhaps something to align two 
sections of rail before joining them with 
a fishplate?? Most of the manual jobs 
done by the track gangs have now 
been taken over by rail mounted 
tamping vehicles while specialist rail 
recording trains monitor the tracks for 
any faults; cutting back the grass and 

trees from the lineside only seems to 
be done when the branches are 
actually touching the trains these days 

 
 

Photo 2. In this photo my father is 
carrying a set of rolled up flags so he 
would have been acting as lookout 
man, positioned further along the line 
from the gang his job would be to warn 
the gang of approaching trains (using a 
whistle at this time) and to signal the 
train crew with the red or green flags. 
 

Photo 3 shows some of the gang 
outside one of their tool sheds, plenty 
of hand tools including scythes for the 
grass cutting can be seen inside. My 
father is third from the left with Fred 
Walker holding the spade to his right. 
Platelayers seem to run in my family! 
As well as my father two of my great 
grandfathers were gangers, Robert 
Parker for the Midland and later 
Lancashire and Yorkshire railways at 
Hellifield and John Pearcy for the North
-Eastern railway at Brough near Hull. 
 

John Pearcy 

 

Photo 3 
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HARRISON & CROSS LTD 
Sidings Ind Est, Settle 01729 823423 

harrisonandcross@gmail.com www.harrisonandcross.co.uk 

Electrical Contractors - Full & part rewiring, electrical checking on existing 
installations, small appliance testing. 
Electrical Appliance Showroom - All types of household appliance from 
freezers to cookers & microwaves from washing machines to tumble dryers, 
dishwashers, vacuum cleaners, kettles, toasters etc. You need it - we supply it! 
Lighting Showroom - All the latest lighting technologies, Free design service 
with installation. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Specialising in Carpets (Commercial and Domestic) 

 Amtico and Karndean, Engineered Wood, Safety Flooring & Vinyls 

 Made to measure Blinds 

 Beds, Mattresses and Furniture 

 Wide selection of Rugs 

 Custom made Curtains 

 Interiors for the home 

UNIT 2, SOWARTH FIELD INDUSTRIAL ESTATE 

SETTLE, N. YORKSHIRE, BD24 9AG 

01729 825122 

7 DUKE STREET, SETTLE, N. YORKSHIRE 

BD24 9DU 
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Gardens Secret or Otherwise - Part 2 
In the April magazine I wrote about my interest in gardening and the way in 
which my skills and knowledge fall short of my aspirations and invited the 
gardeners of Hellifield share their secrets with me. 
Three Hellifield gardeners kindly invited me to view their gardens and to 
interrogate (oops – interview) them about their horticultural methods. 

Garden 1 

Here is Aileen’s account of her 
gardening adventures since moving to 
Hellifield: 
 

I suppose I have always gardened, and 
my parents were keen gardeners. I 
grew a tiny little plot of seeds when I 
was quite small, but it’s very hit and 
miss with me and you will see that from 
what I’ve written today but it keeps me 
fit and gives me a great interest. 
 

I like colour / shape interest, as a result 
of which my poor little garden is full of 
quirky things. There’s an eagle and a 
number of frogs tucked under things as 
well as a few other small statues. I try 
growing things I like the look of which 
doesn’t always work, I’m fortunate 
enough to be able to grow things from 
seed which soon fills a garden up. 
 

 Things fail that didn’t fail in Suffolk, but 
other things survive beautifully. I’m no 
good at growing vegetables but I 
manage a few tomatoes and lettuce in 

the green house. I like that splash of 
colour, especially when things come 
out in the spring like daffodils and 
snowdrops.  
 

I battle against the lovely mice who live 
in the wall, pigeons who love new 
shoots, slugs, snails, vine weevil, 
crows and this year even a beautiful 
baby rabbit!  
 

If anybody would like to look at my 
garden they would be very welcome to 
contact me but don’t expect anything 
that would be in a garden show 
because at that I would be a failure a I 
grow what I like and what will thrive in 
the soil and environment here. But 
there is always time on a nice day to sit 
and contemplate how to improve after I 
tackle that weed that has shot up while 
my back was turned. 
 

Every year is a new challenge. 
 

Aileen Alexander  
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Garden 2 

I visited this garden and was welcomed 
by Dave and Ann Lynn. We walked 
through the house and, as the 
backdoor opened, we found ourselves 
in another world which was beautifully 
landscaped and stretched as far as the 
eye could see. 
 

In the foreground was a burst of colour 
from plants which were beginning to 
flower. This was reinforced by the 

collection of butterflies, which had been 
hand painted by Dave, adorning the 
shed. Our eyes were then drawn up the 
length of the long narrow garden to see 
central steps in between trees and 
shrubs artistically placed showing 
balanced shapes and harmonious 
colours. A walk up the steps took us 
into a peaceful space with a secluded 
seat on which to sit and relax. 
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Garden 3 

 Christine and Tim Sharpe are keen 
and knowledgeable gardeners who 
have an allotment but it was the 
compact back garden at their house 
which I was invited to view. It was early 
in the year and so I did not see the full 
effect of plants which will be flowering 
in the summer but I was able to see the 
structure and shape and the way the 
components of the garden 
complimented each other.  
 

The garden attracts and welcomes wild 
life. There are several nesting boxes 
and, last year one of these was 
commandeered by a swarm of bees 
who made themselves at home among 
the flowers. This year a Queen Bee 
has taken up residence in the box 
which is good news. A wide variety of 
birds visit the garden throughout the 
year. 
 

Unusual containers, collected over the 

years, such as the components of a 
waterwheel pictured below are used for 
plants. Along the back wall there is a 
rockery and an abundance of shrubs 
and trees which screen it from the 
outside world and give it a cosy secret 
garden atmosphere 

What gardening secrets did I discover? 

All these gardens are unique and the result of love, hard work and creativity. 
They are part of a home and they provide a space for their owners to relax, have 
fun and be themselves. 
 

Audrey Edwards 
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Hellitrippers Trip 
Again 

“The King and I” was our show 
of choice this year at the 
Alhambra in Bradford, brilliantly 
and efficiently organised by 
Yvonne. Most of us travelled by 
train and all met for a fabulous, 
relaxed lunch at the restaurant in 
the theatre. 
 

The production was excellent 
and thoroughly enjoyed by all. 
We loved seeing Trixie from 
“Call the Midwife” play the 
female leading role. 

 

Andy Crabtree kept us well-
amused with this vital piece of 
information about the 1956 film 
which starred Yul Bryner, the 
legendary Hollywood actor. 
Apparently the great man never 
used aftershave and this fact 
was later immortalised in the 
well-known anthem 

 

“Yul never wore cologne”! Ha 
Ha! 
 

Sue Alderson 
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Exclusive Salon 

O1756 799928 

07818569104 

www.reflectionhairsalon.co.uk/ 
 

13 Coach Street Skipton BD23 1LH 

Book 

your appointment 

Now!! 
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Project to Understand 
the Experiences and 
Issues for Potentially 
Vulnerable Rural 
Energy and Water 
Users 

 

Background 

The Countryside and 
Community Research Institute 
(CCRI) and Rural England are 
carrying out a study to explore 
how potentially vulnerable 
customers in rural areas are 
affected by disruptions to energy 
and water supplies. 
 

Aims 

This project aims to explore in detail 
the experiences of people living in rural 
areas who may be on the Priority 
Services Register (PSR) and are 
particularly vulnerable to energy and 
water supply disruptions. Specifically, 
this research aims to understand in 
greater depth the situation of people in 
the following groups: 
 

People with mental health and/or 
dementia 

People who are dependent on medical 
equipment, e.g. stair lift, ventilator, 
dialysis pump, oxygen concentrator, 
apnoea monitor 
People who are blind or partially 
sighted 

 

Would you like to take part? 

We are looking for people in the groups 
mentioned above who live in rural 
areas to participate in our study. We 
would love to hear of your relationship 
to utilities including gas, electricity, and/

or water, especially in the event of a 
stoppage. If you are a carer of 
somebody who fits this description, we 
would also highly value your input. 
 

If you wish to take part, we will arrange 
to have a chat over the phone or 
online. This will take about 30 minutes 
and can be done along with someone 
to support you. If you wish to share 
your experiences via other means, 
please let us know and we can discuss 
other options. 
 

The information provided will be 
anonymised to protect participants’ 
data and then analysed to produce a 
report with the aim to improve support 
available for those on the PSR.  
 

To take part or for more information 
please contact Fred Dunwoodie 
Stirton: email 
freddunwoodiestirton@gmail.com or 
call 07985475862.  
 

Funding 

This project is funded by the National 
Grid, Wales & West Utilities, Cadent, 
and Southern Water which provide gas, 
electricity and water for people’s 
homes. 
 

Fred Dunwoodie Stirton 
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North Yorkshire Police 

Crime Prevention Advice  
Don’t let burglars have easy access to your home 

 

As the weather starts to get warmer people are more likely to leave their doors 
and windows open to ventilate their properties. Walk-in burglaries do increase 
during this time, so don’t be complacent. 
 

If you cannot see the door or window, then it should be shut and locked. If you 
are out enjoying your garden, remember to shut and lock all windows on the 
front of your property. 
 

Enjoy the lighter nights & better weather but make sure your home looks lived in 
if you go away. 
Use timer switches on lights to make your home look occupied in the evenings. 
If possible, leave a car in your driveway or ask a neighbour to park their car on 
your driveway whilst you’re away. 
Ask a neighbour to check on your home while you’re away and move any post 
out of sight. 
Cancel any regular deliveries such as milk and newspapers. 
If you have a lawn cut it before you go away and trim back any bushes or shrubs 
that burglars could hide behind. 
 

Lock away any valuable items such as pedal cycles – they may be safer in your 
home than in an outhouse or shed. 
 

Working to keep North Yorkshire a safe place to live, visit & work please visit 
www.northyorkshire.police.uk 

Please report & suspect incidents at the time on 101, online or 999 if urgent. 
Useful site re Crime and policing in England which allows you to search re inci-
dent recorded in your area www.police.uk 

You can also report safety issues under speed concerns on - 
www.roadwise.co.uk. 
 

Contact Information: 
1 Ring 999 in an emergency or to report a crime in progress 

2 Ring 101 to report incidents or provide information 

3 Ring Crime Stoppers on 0800 555 111 to remain anonymous 

4 E-mail SNACraven@northyorkshire.police.uk 

PCSO Jayne Grace 

Collar number 5561 

Dedicated Safer Neighbourhood PCSO 

Settle Ingleton & Bentham area 

North Yorkshire Police 

101  
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COLIN WARD 
 

Professional 
Carpenter and Joiner 

 

New and Repair Work 

Undertaken 

 

For anything in wood, UPVC 

Windows and Doors 

Double Glazing & 

Glazing Repairs 

 

20 Park Place, Hellifield 

Tel 01729 850889 

Mobile 07989 750076 

Email: 
wardcolin@btinternet.com 

 

Duncan Robinson 
 

Funeral Services 
 

For a personal and 

dignified service with 
private Chapel of Rest 

 

Unit 2, Kings Mill Lane, 
Settle, BD24 9BS 

 

Tel: 01729 825444 

24 hour service 
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Village contacts 
Police – Emergency 999 

Police – Non emergency 101 

Badminton Club 

Bob Moore 851660 

Beavers 

email: settlebeavers@gmail.com 

Book Group 

Audrey Edwards 850351 

Yvonne Crabtree 851806 

Brownies 

District Commissioner: Carly Halls 

email: carlyhalls22@gmail.com 

Craven District Councillor 
Chris Moorby 07764 692584 

Cubs 

email: settlecubs@gmail.com 

Doctors Surgery 

The Old Co-op Hall, Main St, Hellifield 
& Townhead Surgery, Settle 822611 

First Responders 

Claire Occardi 850509 

Guides and Rangers 

Helen Cressey 

email: helencressey@aol.com 

HelliArts 

Audrey Edwards 850351 

Hellifield Hotshots (rounders) 
Cathy Damon or 
Cathy Dakin 

email: cathydakin@btinternet.com  
HelliScribes 

Yvonne Crabtree 851806 

HelliSingers 

Sue Alderson 851108 

Hellitots 

Pauline Wright 07931511652 

Indoor Bowls 

John Flitcroft 851358 

 

Methodist Chapel & Wesley Centre 

Pauline Wright 07931 511652  
Mothers' Union 

Sue Alderson 851108 

Sheila Swinbank 850458.  
North Craven Flower Club 

Chair: Liz Palmer 840331 

Parish Council 
Chairman: Julian Sleath 07736 079135 

Clerk to the Parish Council: Julie 
Sleath, email: hellifieldpc@gmail.com 

Primary School 
Headteacher: Miss Trudi Ward 850215 

Rainbows 

email: lottie.longprestonrainbows 

@hotmail.com 

St Aidan’s Parish Church 

Rev James Rodley 01729 851709 
or email: jwerodley@yahoo.co.uk 

Scouts 

email: settlescoutgroup@gmail.com 

Table Tennis Club 

Andy Crabtree 851806 

Thursday Drop in Centre 

Joy Phillips 850340 

Village Hall (Institute)  
Booking Secretaries: Heather Leak 
07790 042206, and Ken Leak 07837 
727268  
Walking Group 

Rebecca Gooch 07443 493169 

email: rebgooch@gmail.com 

Wesley Centre 

Lettings Manager 850802 

Women’s Institute 

President: Aileen Alexander 851318  
Secretary: Zoe Manger 07956 441072, 
email: zmanger123@gmail.com 

mailto:helencressey@aol.com
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Hellifield WI is changing 
and moving forward – 
why not help us make our 
WI into a modern, vibrant 
and exciting group. 
Whether you are looking 
for friendship, community 
involvement, or just to try 
something new, we would 
love to see you (old 
members and new). 

 

 

 

Contact Aileen or Carol 
for more information:  
Aileen Alexander - 
01729 851318 

Carol Weston-Moore - 
01729 851660 

We meet on the third 
Thursday of each 
month in the Village 
Hall (Institute) at .15pm 

June WI update 

Following our Annual Meeting in 
April and our Coronation 
celebration party in May, where 
good food brought by members 
and entertainment provided by 
Bill was enjoyed by all, we now 
have our new extended team in 
place and welcomed Joy, Joyce 
and Val as additional Committee 
members.  
The speaker for June will be John 
Taylor – talking about Hypnotherapy 
and in July our very own Ken Leak is 
giving a talk on growing up in Hellifield 
in the 1960s and early 1970s. 
Our membership has been boosted by 
some new or returning members so 

that we are financially sound to carry 
on for the rest of this year and 
Speakers have been booked through to 
February 2024.  
We are also looking at obtaining a 
portable Microphone to help those who 
may be finding hearing our dulcet tones 
difficult.  
As always, we welcome non-members 
for a small fee, so why not give us a try 
on the 3rd Thursday of the month – in 
June that will be the 15th at 7.15pm.  
Unfortunately I will be away on holiday 
that month so will miss the fun but the 
rest of the team will be there to 
welcome you. 
Looking forward to seeing you when I 
return.  
Carol – Joint Secretary  
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Friends of the Dales 

Event: Saturday 1 July, 
10am – 2.30pm, 
Addingham 

Environmental campaigning charity, 
Friends of the Dales is offering a 
unique opportunity for villages, 
parishes, environment groups and 
fledgling environment groups to find out 
practical and replicable ways to create 
more space for nature.  

In collaboration with Addingham 
Environment Group (AEG), they will 
showcase AEG's journey from 
inception to current times, along with 
information about its aims for the future 
and successes and challenges along 
the way. There will also be an 
opportunity to join one of two guided 
walks through Addingham village to 
see the nature positive actions taken to 
improve and increase habitats, support 
clean water and increase biodiversity.  
There will be an opportunity for ideas 
sharing and discussion over a light, 
complimentary lunch. Event timed to 
coincide with public transport from 
Keighley, Skipton and Ilkley. 
Places limited to two people per village/
parish/group. To take part in this FREE 
event please email: 
victoria.benn@friendsofthedales.org.uk  

Membership and Events Officer 
Our Vision: To be the leading voice 
campaigning for a sustainable future 
for the Dales. Phone 01756 749400 or 
07483 438376. 
My normal working days are Tuesday - 
Thursday. Please become a Friend of 
the Dales if you possibly can! For full 
details about our charity see the 
Friends of the Dales website: 
www.friendsofthedales.org.uk 

SIGN UP to our newsletter. We are on 
Linked In, Facebook, Instagram and 
Twitter 
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Events in June 

Date Day Time Event Venue Contact Details 

1st Thu 
10-

12noon 
Indoor Bowls Village Hall John Flitcroft 

851358 

1st Thu 12 noon Drop-in lunch 
Wesley Centre - 
Haw Grove 

Joy - 01729 850340 

2nd Fri 9.45-

11am 
Hellisingers Village Hall Sue Alderson 

851108 

2nd Fri 2-3pm 
Community 
Pantry 

Wesley Centre - 
Haw Grove 

Letting Manager 
07931 511652 

3rd Sat 10-

12noon 

Badger 
Group 

Village Hall Yorke 
Room 

Liz Groves 
arclinta@gmail.com 

3rd Sat 10-

11.30am 

Village Hall 
coffee 
morning 

Village Hall Ken Leak 
07837727268 

4th Sun 9.30am 
Church 
Service 

St Aidan's Church 
Rev. James Rodley 
851709 

4th Sun 2pm 
Sunday 
Service 

Methodists - Haw 
Grove 

Letting Manager 
07931 511652 

4th Sun 6-7pm 
Hour of 
prayer 

Methodists - Haw 
Grove 

Letting Manager 
07931 511653 

5th Mon 2.30pm Welcome Mat Wesley Centre - 
Haw Grove 

Letting Manager 
07931 511653 

5th Mon 
7.15 -
9pm 

Table Tennis Village Hall Andy Crabtree 
851806 

6th Tue 1pm 
Pioneer 
Projects 

Wesley Centre - 
Haw Grove 

Letting Manager 
07931 511653 

6th Tue 2-4pm Helliarts Village Hall Audrey Edwards- 
850351 

6th Tue 
6-7 &7-

9pm 
Badminton Village Hall Bob Moore 851660 

7th Wed 
9-

12.30pm 

Messy 
Monkeys 

Village Hall Amanda Belt 
07398284126 

7th Wed 1-4pm 
Games 
Afternoon 

Village Hall or 
Yorke Room 

Ken Leak 
07837727268 

7th Wed 2-4pm 
Mothers' 
Union 

Village Hall or 
Yorke Room 

Sheila Swinbank 
850458 

7th Wed 

6-7 
&7.30-

8.30pm 

Kettlebells 
exercise 
class 

Wesley Centre - 
Haw Grove 

Josephine Elsmore 
07813 792191 
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Events in June 

Date Day Time Event Venue Contact Details 

7th Wed 7pm Chess  Black Horse Pub 
Ian Ludlam-Brown 
07760190222 

7th Wed 8.15pm Quizgo 
Hellifield House 
Social Club 

Cheryl Mitton 
850866 

8th Thu 
10-12 
noon  Indoor Bowls Village Hall John Flitcroft 

851358 

8th Thu 12 noon Drop-in lunch 
Wesley Centre - 
Haw Grove 

Joy - 01729 850340 

8th Thu 7.30pm 
Book Group - 
live session 

Village Hall Yorke 
Rm (for on line 
session - contact 
Audrey) 

Audrey Edwards- 
850351 

9th Fri 9.45-

11am 
Hellisingers Village Hall Sue Alderson 

851108 

9th Fri 2-3pm 
Community 
Pantry 

Wesley Centre - 
Haw Grove 

Letting Manager 
07931 511652 

10th Sat 10-

11.30am 

Village Hall 
Coffee 
Morning 

Village Hall Ken Leak 
07837727268 

11th Sun 9.30am 
Church 
Service 

St Aidan's Church 
Rev. James Rodley 
851709 

11th Sun 10.30pm Lego Church 
Methodists - Haw 
Grove 

Letting Manager 
07931 511652 

11th Sun 2pm 
Sunday 
Service 

Methodists - Haw 
Grove 

Letting Manager 
07931 511653 

11th Sun 6.30pm Bingo 
Hellifield House 
Social Club 

Cheryl Mitton 
850866 

12th Mon 3.30pm 
Strong & 
Steady 

Wesley Centre - 
Haw Grove 

Letting Manager 
07931 511652 

12th Mon 
7.15 -
9pm 

Table Tennis Village Hall Andy Crabtree 
851806 

13th Tue 7-9pm Badminton Village Hall Bob Moore 851660 

14th Wed 
9-

12.30pm 

Messy 
Monkeys 

Village Hall  Amanda Belt 
07398284126 

14th Wed 1-4pm 
Games 
Afternoon 

Village Hall Ken Leak 
07837727268 
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Events in June 

Date Day Time Event Venue Contact Details 

14th Wed 

6-7 & 
7.30-

8.30pm 

Kettlebells 
exercise 
class 

Wesley Centre - 
Haw Grove 

Josephine Elsmore 
07813 792191 

14th Wed 7pm Chess  Black Horse Pub 
Ian Ludlam-Brown 
07760190222 

14th Wed 8.15pm Quizgo 
Hellifield House 
Social Club 

Cheryl Mitton 
850866 

15th Thu 
10-12 
noon  Indoor Bowls Village Hall John Flitcroft 

851358 

15th Thu 12 noon Drop-in lunch 
Wesley Centre - 
Haw Grove 

Joy - 01729 850340 

15th Thu 7.15pm WI Village Hall Carol Weston-

Moore 851660 

16th Fri 9.45-

11am 
Hellisingers Village Hall Sue Alderson 

851108 

16th Fri 2-3pm 
Community 
Pantry 

Wesley Centre - 
Haw Grove 

Letting Manager 
07931 511652 

18th  Sun 9.30am 
Church 
Service 

St Aidan's Church 
Rev. James Rodley 
851709 

18th  Sun 10am Village Walk Village Car Park 
Rebecca Gooch 
07443493169 

18th  Sun 2pm 
Sunday 
Service 

Methodists - Haw 
Grove 

Letting Manager 
07931 511652 

19th Mon 2.30pm Welcome Mat Wesley Centre - 
Haw Grove 

Letting Manager 
07931 511652 

19th Mon 
7.15-

9pm 
Table Tennis Village Hall Andy Crabtree 

851806 

20th Tue 1pm 
Pioneer 
Projects 

Wesley Centre - 
Haw Grove 

Letting Manager 
07931 511653 

20th Tue 7-9pm Badminton Village Hall Bob Moore 851660 

21st Wed 
9-

12.30pm 

Messy 
Monkeys 

Village Hall Amanda Belt 
07398284126 

21st Wed 2-4pm Helliscribes 
Village Hall Yorke 
Room 

Yvonne Crabtree 
851806 

21st Wed 1-4pm 
Games 
afternoon 

Village Hall Ken Leak 
07837727268 



53 

 

Events in June 

Date Day Time Event Venue Contact Details 

21st Wed 

6-7 & 
7.30-

8.30pm 

Kettlebells 
exercise 
class 

Wesley Centre - 
Haw Grove 

Josephine Elsmore 
07813 792191 

21st Wed 7pm Chess  Black Horse Pub 
Ian Ludlam-Brown 
07760190222 

21st Wed 8.15pm Quizgo 
Hellifield House 
Social Club 

Cheryl Mitton 
850866 

22nd Thu 12 noon Drop-in lunch 
Wesley Centre - 
Haw Grove 

Joy - 01729 850340 

22nd Thu 
10-

12noon 
Indoor Bowls Village Hall John Flitcroft 

851358 

23rd Fri 9.45-

11am 
Hellisingers Village Hall Sue Alderson 

851108 

23rd Fri 2-3pm 
Community 
Pantry 

Wesley Centre - 
Haw Grove 

Letting Manager 
07931 511652 

23rd Fri 12noon -
11pm 

Beer Festival Village Hall Hellifield Beer 
Festival committee 

24th Sat 12noon -
11pm 

Beer Festival Village Hall Hellifield Beer 
Festival committee 

25th Sun 9.30am 
Church 
Service 

St Aidan's Church 
Rev. James Rodley 
851709 

25th Sun 2.00pm 
Family Café 
Church 

Methodists - Haw 
Grove 

Letting Manager 
07931 511652 

25th Sun 6.30pm Bingo 
Hellifield House 
Social Club 

Cheryl Mitton 
850866 

26th Mon 3.30pm 
Strong & 
Steady 

Wesley Centre - 
Haw Grove 

Letting Manager 
07931 511653 

26th Mon 
7.15-

9pm 
Table Tennis Village Hall Andy Crabtree 

851806 

27th Tue 
3 -
4.30pm 

Tea, Coffee, 
Chat Black Horse Pub Margaret Foster 

27th Tue 
6-7 & 7-

9pm 
Badminton Village Hall Bob Moore 851660 

28th Wed 
9-

12.30pm 

Messy 
Monkeys 

Village Hall Amanda Belt 
07398284126 

28th Wed 1-4pm 
Games 
afternoon 

Village Hall Ken Leak 
07837727268 
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The management committee 
comprises: 

• Audrey Edwards: Co-Editor 
• Bob Moore: Advertising Officer 
• Carol Weston-Moore: Secretary & 

Article Co-ordinator 
• Chris Darling: Finance Officer 
• David Jamookeeah: Committee 

member 
• John Cuthbert: Co-Editor 
• Karen Dunwoodie: Chair 
• Mary Kenning: Committee member 

and proof-reader 
• Sue Alderson: Distribution Officer 
• Yvonne Crabtree: Committee 

member and proof-reader 

Other members of the village are 
involved in the production and 
distribution of the magazine. 

Whilst every effort is taken to avoid 
errors, the Hellifield Herald 
management committee accepts no 
responsibility for the accuracy of any 
statement, extract or information 
contained within these pages. Any 
opinions expressed in an article or 
advertisement published in the 
Hellifield Herald are those of the author 
of the article or advert, not of the 
management committee. 

No material may be reproduced in 
whole or in part without permission. 

John Cuthbert - Editor 

Hellifield Herald team 

Events in June 

Date Day Time Event Venue Contact Details 

28th Wed 

6-7 & 
7.30-

8.30pm 

Kettlebells 
exercise 
class 

Wesley Centre - 
Haw Grove 

Josephine Elsmore 
07813 792191 

28th Wed 7pm Chess  Black Horse Pub 
Ian Ludlam-Brown 
07760190222 

28th Wed 8.15pm Quizgo 
Hellifield House 
Social Club 

Cheryl Mitton 
850866 

29th Thu 
10-

12noon 
Indoor Bowls Village Hall John Flitcroft 

851358 

29th Thu 12 noon Drop-in lunch 
Wesley Centre - 
Haw Grove 

Joy - 01729 850340 

30th Fri 9.45-

11am 
Hellisingers Village Hall Sue Alderson 

851108 

30th Fri 2-3pm 
Community 
Pantry 

Wesley Centre - 
Haw Grove 

Letting Manager 
07931 511652 

30th Fri 8pm 

Music 
Jamming 
Session 

The Black Horse 
Pub 

contact Black Horse 
for details 
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List of advertisers 

8 Charlotte’s Interiors 

9 Courtyard Dairy Cheeses 

9 J Reynolds, Electrical & Home 
Services 

10 Ken Leak, Illustrator & Artist 
10 Pip Carr Life Coaching 

12 St Aidan’s Church 

12 Craven Reboot 
16 Settle Orchestra 

16 Hellifield Highland Beef 
20 Wesley Centre Drop-In Lunch 

20 Paul Maslin Decorator & 
Handyman 

20 Beck’s Garden Machinery 

20 John Murfin, Plumber 
24 Methodist Chapel & Wesley 

Centre 

24 Bentham Pet Rescue 

25 Aaron Roofing 

25 Dalesview Garage 

26 Watson Buckle, Chartered 
Accountants 

28 H’s Fish & Chip Shop 

28 H’s Butty Van 

28 H’s Doorstep Milk Deliveries 

29 H's Store 

30 Hellifield Village Hall 
30 Keith Ward Building 

Contractor 
34 Harrison & Cross, Electrical 

Contractors 

34 Peter Allen Floor Coverings 

34 Graham Newhouse, 
Electrician 

38 Dacre, Son & Hartley, Estate 
Agents 

40 Reflection Hair Salon 

41 Chipmonks Nursery 

44 The Folly Museum 

44 SettleTech 

44 Colin Ward Carpenter & 
Joiner 

44 Duncan Robinson, Funeral 
Services 

45 Buon Vino, Natural wines 

46 Dalehead Veterinary Group 

48 Hellifield WI 
49 Ahernes: Post Office 

56 Ahernes of Hellifield 
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